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“The children have been enjoying the lighter and drier days this week –
although not today ☹ - by taking Outdoor learning opportunities around

our site. We have had various visitors to school this week who have
commented on how well the children were engaged in all aspects of their

learning, something we were all very proud to hear! This shows what a
fantastic group of children we have! Enjoy the longer Bank Holiday

Weekend! We will see you all on Tuesday 2nd May.”
 Mr. D Paton, Heateacher.

 REMINDERS

 CORONATION CELEBRATION - FRIDAY 5TH MAY
To celebrate the coronation of King Chales III, we will be holding a Coronation Picnic 

on Friday 5th May at school.  
The children can come to school on this day wearing red, white and blue. 

 We aim to have a picnic lunch on this day.  School dinners will be replaced with the 
picnic lunch menu featured later in the newsletter.  Parents can pay for this school picnic

lunch in the usual way on the school gateway system or bring their own 
Celebration Coronation packed lunch. 

 PTFA SUMMER DISCO 
The PTFA are holding a school celebration disco for the children on:

Thursday 25th May = Key Stage 1 = 3.30pm - 5.00pm
Thursday 25th May = Year 5+6 = 5.30pm - 7.00pm
Friday 26th May = Year 3 + 4 = 3.30pm - 5.00pm 

Please see later in the newsletter for more information.

 POLLING DAY - THURSDAY 4TH MAY 2023
On Thursday 4th May 2023, our school will be used as a polling station.  

ALL CLASSES will remain open on this day.  
Class 5L's (Mr Moore) classroom will be used for polling

 and they will be taught in the hall during the day. 

 NEXT TUESDAY 2ND MAY, IS CURRENTLY A SCHEDULED STRIKE DAY BY NEU.
ALL OF OUR CLASSES WILL BE FULLY OPEN ON THAT DAY.

As we are now into the Summer Term, we would like to give you a number of reminders:



Please make sure that your child is wearing full school uniform, unless it is their PE day.
The children can now be wearing Summer uniform but this should be accompanied 

with black school shoes not trainers. 
 If your child has pierced ears and is wishing to wear earrings these must be gold or silver studs,

not gem stones or any other shapes.  
Earrings must be removed on PE days as it is not safe to wear these for this lesson.



The children can wear their shorts and t-shirts for PE lessons during the Summer Term but

should continue to wear jogging pants and jumper if it is cold.  They should be wearing a blue
sweatshirt not a hoodie for PE as this is not safe to wear for these sessions.



Please pay school dinner money in advance for the week ahead on the school gateway system.



PLEASE MAKE SURE YOU CHECK YOUR CHILD'S HOMEWORK DIARY ON A WEEKLY BASIS,

RECORD THEIR READING AND HOMEWORK COMPLETION IN THERE 
AND SIGN AT THE END OF EACH WEEK.




EYFS KENYON HALL FARM - TUESDAY 2ND MAY 
The children in EYFS will be going on their school trip to Kenyon Hall Farm on Tuesday 2nd May. 
 They should come to school at the normal time wearing their school uniform.  They will require a

waterproof coat and a packed lunch for their trip in a disposable bag.  A school packed lunch
lunch can be provided if this has been requested on the completed Evolve.  If you have not yet

completed the Evolve then please do this as soon as possible.  
Parent volunteers for the trip have already been contacted directly.




WEBSITE PHOTOGRAPHS
On Friday 19th May we will be having new photographs taken for our school website so that these
reflect our current school and the changes that we have implemented.  However, we appreciate

that not everyone would want their child to be featured on our school website.  Therefore, we will
be sending an Evolve this weekend to get permission for children to be included in these

photographs and give permission for you to opt out if you would like.



CoronationCoronationCoronation
Picnic!Picnic!Picnic!

 
CHILDREN CAN BRING PICNIC BLANKETS (IF THEY HAVE ONE) 
TO SCHOOL WITH THEM ON THIS DAY AND A FLAG TO WAVE.  

THE CHILDREN CAN WEAR DIFFERENT COLOURED HEADBANDS
AND BOBBLES BUT SHOULD NOT DYE THEIR HAIR.  



IF THE WEATHER IS INCLEMENT WE WILL PICNIC 

IN CLASSROOMS.

TO CELEBRATE THE CORONATION OF KING CHALES III 
 WE WILL BE HOLDING A CORONATION PICNIC ON 

FRIDAY 5TH MAY AT SCHOOL.
THE CHILDREN CAN COME TO SCHOOL ON THIS DAY 

WEARING RED, WHITE AND BLUE.
WE AIM TO HAVE A PICNIC LUNCH ON THIS DAY. 
 SCHOOL DINNERS WILL BE REPLACED WITH THE 

PICNIC LUNCH MENU BELOW.  
PARENTS CAN PAY FOR THIS SCHOOL PICNIC LUNCH IN THE USUAL

WAY ON THE SCHOOL GATEWAY SYSTEM 
OR BRING THEIR OWN 

CELEBRATION CORONATION PACKED LUNCH.  
SEE LATER IN THE NEWSLETTER 

FOR CHANGES TO THIS WEEK'S MENU.

CORONATION PARTY MENU
FRIDAY 5.5.23



HAM OR CHEESE BAP

SAUSAGE ROLL OR VEGETARIAN SAUSAGE ROLL
CORONATION CUPCAKE

PIECE OF FRUIT
RADNOR FRUIT JUICE



Lunt's Heath




RECEPTION = Jenson Knight
YEAR 1 = Henry Venables

YEAR 2 = Pheobe Caswell-Highton
YEAR 3 = Landon Owens

YEAR 4 = Matilda Dale
YEAR 5 = Annie Spencer

YEAR 6 = James Patterson

School Dinner Menu
Please find below the School Dinner Menu for the 

WB 1.5.23.  Please remember to pay for your child's school
dinner a week in advance 

using the school gateway system.

Attendance winners
Attendance overall this academic year = 95%

Attendance Autumn Term = 94.5%
Attendance Spring Term = 95.6%
Attendance Summer Term = 96%

Attendance this week = 96.2%
 Attendance winners this week

EYFS / KS1 = 2L, Miss Spencer = 100%
KS2 = 3H, Mrs Kristensen = 98.3%

Coronation Celebration Menu
As part of our celebrations for the Kings Coronation, on Friday 5th May
we will be having a special Coronation Picnic.  Please see poster earlier

in the newsletter for specific details.  As a result the children's
favourite meal option day has been moved to Thursday (see above).

Bank
Holiday

Coronation
Picnic



EYFS / KS1 = Max Harrison 
For fantastic Phonics!

KS2 = Zoe Mellor 
For putting 100% effort into 

everything she does!





EYFSEYFSEYFS
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Last week finished with a bang as we enjoyed our Rock Kidz day! The
children had such a fun day and they looked AMAZING in their outfits so

a big thank you for your support with that!



What did Jasper need to help his beanstalk grow?

! Our Big Question this week has been ‘What did Jasper need to help his
beanstalk grow?’ We have enjoyed the story of Jasper’s beanstalk,

learning how he tended to his beanstalk on each day of the week before
finally learning he had grown a huge beanstalk! We hope to watch the

progress of our own bean plants and hopefully keep a diary as we watch
them grow over the coming weeks.




We hope you enjoy a relaxing long weekend and we will see you on Tuesday
ready for our trip!




Mathematics
In Maths this week the children have been counting forwards and backwards
to and from twenty to help us with finding one more and less than quantities.

From there we have been working on ‘first, then, and now’ 
addition number stories.



In our Maths fluency sessions we have been revising our subitising and

counting skills- the children are becoming very confident and speedy with
this. We have then reflected on our work on even numbers and doubles by

looking at how the even Numberblocks all have ‘flat tops’.

A gentle reminder that our trip to Kenyon Hall Farm is on the 2nd of May (the
first day back after the Bank Holiday weekend) where we will be participating in

a growing and planting workshop as part of our current topic. If you have not
yet completed the Evolve and cannot access it, please let us know. 

Parents have been contacted via Tapestry if we require their help on the coach.



 If your child is bringing a packed lunch from home please could you send it in a
disposable bag, thank you.

Kenyon Hall Farm



THIS WEEK

To consolidate their learning this half term Year 1
had a Fire of London workshop on Friday from Past

Productions Education Limited.  As you can see
below this brought the event to life by learning

through drama and art.



THIS WEEK
This week the children have been representing features

of the seaside through the use of collage.  They have
explored work by the artist Matisse and used various

materials to create their images.

Year 2 have enjoyed planting a bulb this week during
science. We will be observing the changes over the next

few weeks and looking at how they grow into 
a mature plant.



Following our successful fundraising efforts we have decided to
use some of the money we have raised to hold a disco for the
children in the school hall.  Due to the number of children in

school these will be held as three separate events.  If the children
would like to attend we are asking for you to contribute £1

towards the cost of refreshments and the DJ.  By making the
payment this will enable your child's name to be added to the

register for the event.
The KS1 and Year 3/4 disco will be held straight after school and

the children should being their party clothes with them to school
on the day of the event.  They will then get changed in their
classes straight after school before attending the disco at

3.30pm-5.00pm.
They will need to be collected by an adult.

The Year 5/6 disco will be held later in the evening and the
children will leave school at the normal time before returning to

school at 5.30pm - 7pm.  
The children do not need to bring any money with them as

refreshments will be provided as part of the cost of the ticket.
£1 should be paid on the school gateway system to book your

child's place at their age phase disco.
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MULTIPLICATIONMULTIPLICATIONMULTIPLICATION
CHAMPIONCHAMPIONCHAMPION

TOP CLASS =  CLASS 2L
TOP MATHEMATICIAN =

YUVAN SUNIL 2L 



SPELLINGSPELLINGSPELLING
CHAMPIONCHAMPIONCHAMPION

TOP CLASS =  CLASS 5L
TOP SPELLER =  

 JAMES LATHAM 5L 
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Diary

 SUMMER 1ST HALF TERM



DATES
Diary

EYFS = Wednesday (RH Indoor / RL Outdoor) /
Wednesday (RH Outdoor / RL Indoor)

YEAR 1 = Wednesday (1H Indoor / 1L Outdoor) /
Friday (1L Indoor / 1H Outdoor)

YEAR 2 = Monday (Indoor) / Thursday (Outdoor)
YEAR 3 = Tuesday (Outdoor) 3L + 3H Swimming /

Thursday (Indoor)
YEAR 4 = Wednesday (Indoor) / Friday (Outdoor)
YEAR 5 = Monday (Outdoor) / Thursday (Indoor)
YEAR 6 = Tuesday (Indoor) / Thursday (Outdoor)

 SUMMER 1ST HALF TERM

CONTINUED...
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 SUMMER 2ND HALF     

 TERM
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 SUMMER 2ND HALF     

 TERM CONTINUED...


